
 COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

Minutes 

August 9, 2005 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.  Those present from the Committee were: 

 

Tim Fry  Denise McGinnis Lydia Reynolds Paul Darr   

Janet Hollingsworth Bop Tallarico  Judy Craddock Ken Lane 

Craig Parker 

     

Also present was Michele Rohrbach.   

 

Approval of Minutes – Bob/Craig. 

 

Announcements 

 

Tim announced Ken Lane is new UTC member.  Other openings were reappointed. 

 

Lydia is unable to attend RFC meeting next week, Janet will attend for her. 

 

Clean up on September 10
th

 at Watson Island, time to be announced. 

 

There were no further announcements. 

 

New Business  - Denise updated group on LiveWell grant proposal.  Looking at a walk/bike-a-

thon, plus three additional events like walks and hikes.  She and Mesa State facility members will 

go and talk to groups.  Everyone thanked her for her efforts. 

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Old Business – There was no old business. 

 

Committee Updates    

 

Canal Banks – Nothing from Robert. 
 

No Thoroughfare Wash – Bill Taylor with Mesa County has completed Site plan.  Working on 

estimate.   

 

PR/Education – Judy updated on video.  She will be doing voice over soon.  Denise said CDOT 

would allow using PSA’s.   

 



Maps – Tim talked about the Regional Trail Planning that RFC has taken the lead on putting 

together a Master Plan.  Looking at what trail partners have and where the gaps are.  Want to 

have partners bring maps to next meeting.  UTC needs to check inventory of what exists.  Tim 

will contact Ken Simms to see about the layering and if possible to do that. 

 

Public Comment – Jody said City is paving all over town.  2006 work will begin on Parkway 

and Monument Road 

 

Tim asked about Jarvis Property.  Shawn said preliminary accepted as commercial/retail first 

floor with second and third floor being lofts/town homes.  Funding wise, power poles needing to 

be moved are about $90,000 each.  Will need new FEMA dike. 

 

Jody said there is an open house on August 31
st
 for 7

th
 Street at Two Rivers. 

 

Shawn talked about Conquest Development land swap.  City Council voted proposal down.   

 

Working with BLM on MOU and BLM will maintain, City still owns.  Chris Herman trying to 

get City Council to view site, so they can see value in COPMOBA’s viewpoint. 

 

Craig said he’s done reviewing Chatfield plans. 

 

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 6:30pm. 

 


